From: Larry Close 
Sent: October 20, 2010 11:52 AM
To: BoardSec
Subject: EB-2010-0253
Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge Street
27th Floor
Toronto, On M4P1E4
 

Attention:  Ms. K. Walli, Board Secretary
 

Dear Ms. Walli,
 

Re: EB-2010-0252--Plateau Wind.--Letter of October 14, 2010 from Mr. Tyson Dyck
 

Dear Ms.Walli,
 

The following quote from the above mentioned letter is erroneous," In fact, the only landowner on whose land any of the relevant distribution facilities will be located is the Municipality, which was served with copies of the Application and the Board's Notice thereof."
 

 In fact, both the maps of the Proposed Plateau Wind Collector System in the Municipality of Grey Highlands, attached to the Notice of Application and in Appendix A attached to Mr. Dyck's letter, clearly identify Grey 2 Road( County Road).
 

The road allowances on Grey Road 2 are owned by The County of Grey and not the Municipality of Grey Highlands.
 

Plateau Wind Inc.( IPC Canada) is aware of the County's ownership of this road allowance as witnessed by the presence of Mr. Wm. Pohl appearing as a delegation  from International Power to the County of Grey Transportation and Public Safety Committee(TAPS) on June 17, 2010. Mr. M. Crawley, President IPC Canada, was also in attendance.The purpose of the delegation was to request the County to enter into a Road Use Agreement(RUA) with Plateau Wind Inc., a renewable energy generator.
 

The application was deferred until the next TAPS meeting July 8, 2010.At this meeting, Committee Report TAPSR-81-10 was presented by Garry Howey, Construction Manager.In referring to the RUA, Mr. Howey states,
 

 " Plateau Wind has made application to enter into a road use agreement with the County of Grey that would permit the placement of a wind generated transmission line on County roads.That area of placement under this application is on Grey Road 2 in the Municipality of Grey Highlands( formerly Osprey Township) between South Line B and the 3rd Concession." He concludes that the agreement is related only to lines along Grey Road 2 and "does not include the Municipality of Grey Highlands roads" 
 

As of October 19, 2010, the Deputy Mayor of Grey Highlands, who sits on the County TAPS Committee has confirmed that the County of Grey has not entered into a Road Use Agreement with Plateau Wind Inc. 
 

The question arises why Mr. Dyck contines to state that the road allowances on which Plataeau proposes to place its  Wind Collector System are solely owned by Grey Highlands when that is clearly not the case?
 

 Why would Plateau Wind ask that a determination of the location of Plateau's so called "distibution " systems be made by the Ontario Energy Board on Grey Road 2 when the landowner of that road allowance has been misidentified, and the landowner, the County of Grey, has not been served a copy of the Notice of Application according to Mr. Dyck.
 

We hope this information is helpful to the Board.
 

Larry and Donna Close.
_________________________________________________
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